
 
Northeast Neighbors and Friends 

Meeting Minutes 
May 14, 2018 

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. at the East Side Library by Tania Hunt, Chair, on 
Monday, May 14, 2018. 
 
Doua Lor from the Des Moines Police Department talked about the Police Open House on Saturday, 
May 19th, being held on the Court Avenue bridge.  Also on that date, they will be receiving guns from 
anyone wanting to turn them in.  There is a 5K run or walk (if you don’t want to run).  The Asian Fest 
will be held Friday, May 25th and Saturday, May 26th.  He talked about the Special Force made up of 
18 men who are working until the end of October.  They are taking a lot of illegal guns off the street 
and are working odd hours and using unmarked cars.   
 
The Resource Fair that we are co-hosting with GESD was the next item of lengthy discussion.  It is 
being held on Saturday, September 22nd, at the Salvation Army Citadel on East University.   
 
The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed.  The motion was made by Kevin Marken to accept 
the minutes as written; second by Paul Sadler.  Motion approved.   
 
The Treasurer’s report was given.  As of the end of April, there was a total of $574.64 in the bank of 
which $32.03 was grant money.  A check of $20.00 was deposited on May 2nd.   
 
Kevin Marken made the motion of donating the $32.03 to Des Moines Neighbors for the Public Works 
Breakfast which is going to be held on Tuesday, May 22nd.  Second by Paul Sadler.  Motion carried. 
 
The next Board meeting will be at the Moose Lodge in Pleasant Hill on Saturday, June 16th, for 
breakfast.  Board meetings after that date will be held at the Financial Plus Credit Union.  The regular 
June meeting will be held on Monday, June 25th.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:13 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary 


